
 

F.Y.I. 

from the Policy Unit 
FYI-370 
Date: April 11, 2022 

SUBJECT: Administrative Order (AO) 2020-59 Rule 14(a) Extension 
Please contact the Policy Unit if you have any questions regarding these or any other changes at 

DCSS POLICYQUESTIONS@azdes.gov  
 
This FYI is to inform staff a newly released Administrative Order (AO 2022-34) has been issued by the Supreme Court of Arizona 
which modifies Administrative Order 2020-59. Rule 14(a) of this order (AO 2020-59) allows the DCSS to accept some documents 
without notarization if they are accompanied by a photocopy of the filer's driver license or other government-issued identification card. 
This rule will remain in effect until December 31,2022.  
 
All versions of the Agreement to Accept Service by Mail are included in the temporary waiver (of notarization) allowed by Rule 
14(a).  
 
The list below includes all forms that still require notarization and are not impacted by AO 2020-59, Rule 14(a). 
 
Affidavit of Receipt of Direct Payments CSE-1156, 

FARI0001FO242 
Notarization required by A.R.S. § 25-510 

Affidavit of Credible Person Identifying Affiant CSE-1185 Notarization required per AZSOS Notary Manual 
Acknowledgment of Paternity CSE-127   Notarization or Witness required by A.R.S. § 25-812 
Affidavit of Paternity Rescission CSE-258 Notarization not required by statute, kept based on AG 

opinion 11/2020 
Waiver of Support FCSE0001F0522 Notarization required by A.R.S. § 25-510 

 

DCSS colleagues are urged to view this information directly on The PORT and not create a separate personal file. 
*Please do not reply directly to this message as we will not be able to respond. This email address is only used for outgoing mail 
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